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The Atlantic Striped Bass Management Board of 
the Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission 
convened via webinar; Tuesday, May 5, 2020, 
and was called to order at 3:05 p.m. by 
Chairman David V. Borden. 
 

CALL TO ORDER 

CHAIRMAN DAVID V. BORDEN:  Hello this is 
David Borden; I would like to call the meeting to 
order.  We have only an hour for this session, so 
I hope we can proceed in a fairly efficient 
manner and avoid motions, as most of the 
agenda pertains to briefings not really a subject.  
I would like to remind everyone to raise your 
hand if you want to speak, and then mute.  
 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  The first item of business 
is approval of the agenda.  Are there any 
changes or objections, and if so, raise your 
hand?  Toni, do we have any hands up? 
 
MS. TONI KERNS:  No. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  All right, if there are no 
hands up, I’m going to approve the agenda by 
consent.   
 

APPROVAL OF PROCEEDINGS 

CHAIRMAN BORDEN: The next item of business 
is the Approval of the Proceedings from the 
February meeting.  Are there any changes, 
additions, or deletions to that?  If you want to 
speak, please raise your hand. 
 
MS. KERNS:  I do not see any hands raised, 
David. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Then the proceedings 
stand approved without objection.  Normally 
we would take public comment at this time, but 
we’re going to move that to the end of the 
agenda, consistent with the policies and 
practices from earlier in the meeting.  There are 
two issues on the agenda that need to get 
discussed today. 

REVIEW OF THE PREDICTED FISHERY 
PERFORMANCE IN 2020 BASED ON FINAL 

ADDENDUM VI MEASURES, COUPLED WITH 
THE NEW STOCK PROJECTION 

 

CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  The first item on the 
agenda relates to a Technical Review of the last 
actions by the Board.  The Board had requested 
that the Technical staff complete a Review of 
the Predicted Fishery Performance in 2020 
Based on Final Addendum VI Measures, coupled 
with the New Stock Projection.  We have a 
presentation on the issue by Dr. Drew.  
Following that presentation, we’ll take 
questions and discussion.  With that I’ll turn it 
over to Katie. 
 
DR. KATIE DREW:  Hopefully everyone can see 
my presentation now.  As was discussed in the 
agenda, I’m just going to go through the TC 
Report that was part of your briefing materials 
about the Board task from the last meeting.  
Just some quick background information, so 
we’re all up to speed.   
 
Addendum VI laid out new regulations to 
reduce total striped bass removals by 18 
percent, relative to 2017.  This was intended to 
reduce F to the target in 2020, to address 
overfishing.  This 18 percent reduction that we 
predict for the measures in Addendum VI, is 
based on all states implementing the 
Addendum VI measures.  However, several 
states elected to pursue conservation 
equivalency, as is allowed by the plan, and as 
the Board allowed and approved.  But with 
some states implementing Addendum VI 
measures, and some states implementing 
conservation equivalency measures, the 
predicted total removals in 2020 will be 
different from that original assumption that all 
states are going to implement the Addendum VI 
measures. 
 
The Board tasked the TC with evaluating the 
effect of the conservation equivalency 
measures on the predicted reduction of total 
striped bass removals in 2020.  The Board is 
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looking to kind of get an idea of how much 
they’ve deviated from their overall goal of 
reducing fishing and removals in 2020. 
 
The TC analysis calculated the expected 
reductions in total removals, based on the 
measures each state implemented in 2020, for 
both the commercial and the recreational side.  
This way we can evaluate what the actual 
percent expected reduction will be in 2020.  
Then in addition to provide some context for 
that percent reduction, we also updated 
projections for F and FSB, based on the new 
predicted 2020 removals, but also on updated 
2018 data, and preliminary 2019 data. 
 
Just as a reminder, when we did these 
projections initially to develop Addendum VI, 
we did not have any information on what 
removals were going to be like in 2019, and so 
we used a three-year average of ’16, ’17, and 
’18 total removals as a proxy for 2019 removals 
just to work on, because we didn’t have any 
information at that point. 
 
We now have the preliminary 2019 recreational 
data, and so we were able to incorporate that 
into the estimates for these projections, to give 
us a slightly better handle on where we’re going 
from here.  The final 2020 measures.  I’m not 
going to go over each individual set of 
measures, I believe that is in your briefing 
materials. 
 
But just to point out that it was about half and 
half between states that implemented the 
Addendum VI measures and states that 
implemented the conservation equivalency 
measures, in terms of the recreational and 
commercial measures in place.  Just to point out 
that Delaware did implement the coastwide 
measures, but they used changes to the 
commercial side to offset some of the predicted 
savings. 
 
The predicted reductions, the new predicted 
total removals in 2020 is a 15 percent reduction 
from 2017 levels compared to the 18 percent 

reduction predicted for the consistent 
coastwide Addendum VI measures.  The 
updated projections indicate a 42 percent 
chance of being at or below the F target in 
2020, compared to a 50 percent chance that 
was calculated with the original projection. 
 
I’m just going to go through a couple of figures 
now to kind of show what that looks like.  For 
this graph you can see the goals line with the 
triangles is the final measures with conservation 
equivalency, and the gray line with the circles is 
the original analysis.  This big difference here 
between fishing mortality in 2019, and between 
the original analysis and the updated analysis, is 
the result of the incorporation of that new 2019 
data, which was lower than our sort of 
placeholder value.  But you can see that overall, 
where the original analysis ended up directly on 
that line.  The final 2020 measures with 
conservation equivalency are very slightly 
above it.  However, the confidence intervals 
include the F target.  It is very close to the F 
target, and do not include the F threshold. 
 
We have a very high chance of ending the 
overfishing, as well as a moderately high chance 
of actually achieving the target in 2020.  This is 
the projections for spawning stock biomass, and 
as you can see they are extremely similar 
between the original analysis and the final 2020 
measures with conservation equivalency, as 
well as again that sort of reduced harvest in 
2019 did have a protective effect on the 
spawning stock biomass, compared to our 
original projections. 
 
However, you can see the trajectories are 
virtually identical, and the confidence bounds 
overlap, and that as we are approaching the 
2019 ten-year rebuilding timeframe, 2029 
rebuilding timeframe, we are approaching the 
target, but we will still be slightly below it.  
We’ll have a moderate chance of being below it 
into the future. 
 
Overall, relative to the consistent coastwide 
measures, this combination of Addendum VI 
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and conservation equivalency measures 
implemented in 2020, would result in lower 
predicted reduction relative to 2017.  You’re 
talking about a 15 percent predicted reduction 
versus an 18 percent predicted reduction, and a 
lower probability of achieving the F target in 
2021, a 42 percent predicted probability versus 
a 50 percent predicted. 
 
Overall, you do have a slightly lower reduction, 
and a slightly lower chance of achieving the F 
target, but it does not significantly undermine 
the Board’s efforts to reduce F and end 
overfishing in 2020.  However, this obviously 
comes with a big caveat that the 15 percent 
reduction calculated for 2020, relies on the 
assumption that effort in 2020 will be similar to 
effort in 2017. 
 
We’ve already seen effort in 2018 and 2019 was 
different than 2017, even under the same 
Addendum IV measures, and had significantly 
lower total removals than 2017 under those 
same measures.  Obviously, this is a source of 
uncertainty that we have in all of our bag and 
size limit analyses is trying to understand those 
changes in effort, and what’s driving them. 
 
But obviously the real big elephant in the room 
is the effects of the current Covid-19 situation 
on total removals, which we’ve talked about 
already for several of our other species, and I 
won’t dwell on it here, except to say that we 
have no way of predicting what effort or 
removals is going to be like in 2020 at any point. 
 
I think the overall takeaway is that on paper the 
implementation of those conservation 
equivalency measures did not significantly 
undermine the Board’s efforts to reduce F back 
to the target.  However, the projections and 
those calculated reductions are rendered 
extremely uncertain by the current Corona 
Virus situation, as well as just the natural 
uncertainty and these kinds of bag and size limit 
analyses.  With that I’m going to take questions 
from the Board. 
 

CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Questions for Katie?  
Toni, if you please call off those that want to 
speak. 
 
MS. KERNS:  Yes, we have Russell, John Clark, 
and then John McMurray.  For Russell, you just 
need to unmute yourself, and then you can 
speak. 
 
MR. RUSSELL DIZE:  Toni, if you’re speaking to 
Russell Dize, I had no questions. 
 
MS. KERNS:  Okay, sorry Russell, I was.  Your 
hand was up, but now it is down.  Then we have 
John Clark and John McMurray. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  John. 
 
MR. JOHN CLARK:  Just curious, Katie would you 
be able to put up a chart that would show what 
the reductions are by state, based on the 
measures that have been implemented? 
 
DR. DREW:  Yes, we have that just one second.   
 
MR. CLARK:  Thank you, at the last meeting 
there was a lot of criticism of conservation 
equivalency measures, and I just think this 
points out very clearly that the states that did 
use conservation equivalency are meeting the 
reduction and then some. 
 
And the Addendum VI measures.  If all states 
adopted those, maybe we would have gotten 
coastwide 18 percent reduction, but the 
reduction would have fallen very much heavier 
on certain states than others.  As we move 
forward, I know there is a lot of criticism of 
conservation equivalency, but I think this shows 
pretty clearly that even if everybody adopted 
the same measures, it would not have the same 
effect in all states. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  I’ve got John McMurray 
next. 
 
MR. JOHN G. McMURRAY:  We ended up with a 
15 percent reduction after the conservation 
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equivalency measures, compared to the 18 
percent reduction that we should have gotten, 
and the probability that F will be at F target was 
projected to be 42 percent instead of 52 
percent.  We’re saying we didn’t undermine the 
Board’s efforts to end or reduce F to F target in 
2020.  I don’t see how that is the case, when 
we’re looking at 15 percent instead of 18, and 
42 percent instead of 50.  Maybe somebody can 
explain that for me. 
 
DR. DREW:  The TC’s comment was that it did 
not significantly undermine the Board’s effort.  I 
think we agreed that this is not as conservative 
as everybody either going to the Addendum VI 
measures, or everybody doing their own 18 
percent reduction.  You do end up in a less 
conservative place.  But given some of the other 
uncertainties around this analysis, we didn’t 
think it was a significant undermining of what 
the Board is trying to do.  It's not like we ended 
up with a 2 percent reduction overall, we ended 
up close to where the Board wanted to be. 
 
MR. McMURRAY:  Okay, follow up if I could.  
Yes, that is understood.  But I did have a 
question about the chart you put up in response 
to John Clark’s question, or to his statement.  
Those New York through Virginia measures, 
they are relative to the 18 percent, not what 
they would have achieved if they were 
implementing coastwide measures.  Is that a 
correct assumption? 
 
DR. DREW:  Correct.   If these states had 
implemented the coastwide reductions, they 
would have had a higher reduction on the 
recreational side than what they have 
implemented here.   
 
MR. McMURRAY:  Okay understood, thank you. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Toni, who have you got 
on the list? 
 
MS. KERNS:  We have Mike Luisi, Emerson 
Hasbrouck, and Ritchie White. 
 

CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Mike. 
 
MR. MICHAEL LUISI:  Katie, can you go back to 
your slide that showed fishing mortality?  You 
went through quickly, and I just wanted to look 
and see where we were, as compared to where 
we might be in 2019.  When we took action the 
terminal year, correct me if I’m wrong, but the 
terminal year was 2017 in the latest 
assessment, so we took these actions to take 
reductions for fishing mortality. 
 
In the interim over time, before those 
reductions were put in place in 2020, we 
dropped below, so the updated information on 
the assessment indicates that we, I want to 
make sure that I’m right here in looking at this.  
We’ve got the 2020 measures with 
conservation equivalency being below the 
fishing mortality target. 
 
What was the gray line there?  That was the 
original?  I want to understand where we stand 
currently, because you know looking back, I see 
that by doing nothing over 2018 and 2019, as 
we were working through this in the 
Addendum.  We ultimately achieved our 
desired fishing mortality just by chance. 
 
You know now as I look at this, we’re below the 
mortality target, as of 2019, and we’re 
predicting in 2020 under our current measures 
to be right at the target again.  I’m just trying to 
understand this graph a little bit as to what the 
differences are between the gray and the 
yellow, or I guess it is like a tan bar. 
 
DR. DREW:  Yes, the differences are in 2020 we 
now have the 18 percent, or instead of the 18 
percent reduction we have the 15 percent 
reduction that we’re predicting for the current 
measures.  But we also do have updated 
information on the preliminary recreational 
removals from 2019, as well as final 2018 data.  
The gray line is the original projections that we 
did on the basis of preliminary 2018 data, and a 
three-year average for 2019.   
 



Proceedings of the Atlantic Striped Bass Management Board Webinar 
May 2020 

 

5 

We didn’t have when we did these projections 
originally, we didn’t have any information on 
what 2019 was going to look like.  As you 
pointed out, we have, so 2018 if you remember 
was significantly below landings in 2017, and 
2019 was also much lower than 2017 was on 
the recreational side.  We didn’t have for this 
analysis any commercial data for 2019.  It 
includes a placeholder for commercial data in 
the projections, but yes, this reduction that you 
see from this sort of predicted 2019 values 
originally, to below the target in 2019, is on the 
basis of those preliminary recreational 
numbers, and some placeholder numbers for 
the commercial side.  Yes, that happened 
without Board intervention, so that whatever 
happened in 2018 and 2019, effort declined in 
both of those years relative to 2017, and as a 
result we have lower recreational landings, and 
a lower projected F value, even without the 
Board doing anything. 
 
MR. LUISI:  Okay.  Is it safe to say then that you 
know the uncertainty over time, let’s bracket it 
at like three or four years?  I mean there is 
variation over time, we see it with everything 
that we do.  I’m just wondering, I’m just 
thinking through.  Like we’ve gone through an 
enormous amount of effort to put into place 
new measures for 2020, which we’re getting 
ready to enact here shortly with the summer 
season starting in just a few weeks. 
 
But I’m just wondering, you know in the event 
that an update had been done in 2019, and we 
were to show that fishing mortality was below 
the target.  I mean it’s almost like you pick and 
choose.  You almost get to the point where 
you’re picking and choosing your years, and 
depending on what the outcome is on that 
terminal year, you either make management 
changes or you don’t. 
 
I’m thinking maybe we should be thinking, and 
this could be maybe for the Amendment that 
we’re contemplating.  Perhaps, with the 
variation throughout the years, maybe we 
should be less kneejerk reaction to things.  

Without any action we’ve gotten ourselves to a 
place where fishing mortality is very controlled.   
 
To the point where management would say that 
it is at a great level.  I’m just making the point 
that I think in the future we need to think about 
the reactions that we take to one assessment, 
and the terminal year of that assessment.  It 
creates a lot of controversy and a lot of 
problems throughout the coast.  I’ll leave it at 
that Mr. Chairman.  Thank you for giving me the 
opportunity to speak. 
 
DR. DREW:  If I could just interject there.  I think 
the figure might be a little misleading, because 
we start out in 2017, and then everything else is 
below that overfishing threshold.  But if you 
remember the original assessment, it is not just 
a single year that we have been overfishing for 
striped bass for a number of years prior to 
2017, under the same regulations. 
 
In addition, we also have been seeing a 
declining trend in spawning stock biomass.  Yes, 
there is definitely interannual variability when it 
comes to trying to predict removals under one 
management scheme or the other, but I think it 
also helps to look at the big picture for striped 
bass, and try to figure out what are we doing 
and how are we responding to interannual 
variability in a positive or negative direction. 
 
MR. LUISI:  Yes, thanks for that Katie, that’s a 
good point.  Yes, we were overfishing for a very 
long time, and we needed to do something.  
Just looking at this graph right here.  It changes 
the outlook; it changes the perspective when 
you don’t see years prior to 2017.  But no, 
thanks for that I appreciate that.  I’m not 
complaining or criticizing the efforts that we’ve 
made, it’s all in good faith for the resource.  But 
thank you. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Could you remind me 
who you’ve got in the queue at this point? 
 
MS. KERNS:  Right now, I have four, maybe five, 
Dennis had his hand up and then he took it 
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down, so I don’t know if that was an error or 
not.  But here is what the queue is for right 
now.  I think it was Ritchie, Emerson, and then 
we have Tom Fote, maybe Dennis and John 
McMurray. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Let’s deal with Ritchie 
White next. 
 
MR. G. RITCHIE WHITE:  I’ll pass for now. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Okay, Emerson 
Hasbrouck, please. 
 
MR. EMERSON C. HASBROUCK:  Two things, one 
is I put it in the text box, so I just want to put it 
on the record that I missed the roll call, but I am 
present for this Board meeting.  The other is for 
that slide that is on the screen now.  We have 
the gray, I’m going to call it the gray line with 
the gray shading around it, the light tan line 
with light tan shading around it.  Then we’ve 
got the darker brown, where it looks like the 
two overlap.   
 
In the staff memo, the legend for that figure 
says that the shaded areas indicate 95 percent 
confidence intervals of the projections.  If I 
understand this correctly, the two dots that we 
have there for 2020, the gray dot and the 
brown dot, both fall within each other’s 95 
percent confidence interval.  That would leave 
me to believe that statistically there probably 
isn’t any difference in that result.  Is that 
correct? 
 
DR. DREW:  That is correct.  They’re within each 
other’s confidence intervals.  You can see the 
confidence intervals don’t overlap perfectly, but 
they are within each other’s confidence 
intervals. 
 
MR. HASBROUCK:  The second part of that then 
there is likely no significant difference between 
that end result in 2020? 
 
DR. DREW:  Yes, depending on what kind of a 
statistical approach you want to take here.  Yes, 

the distributions are slightly different, you have 
a slightly different chance of being at or above 
the target for one run versus the other, but as 
you said, they fall within each other’s 
confidence intervals, in terms of that final F 
value.  They are, by a lot of standards, 
indistinguishable. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Tom Fote. 
 
MR. THOMAS P. FOTE:  Yes, I just wanted to 
point out the fact that we didn’t know we were 
overfishing, just like we didn’t know we were 
overfishing in bluefish, until we put in all these 
new MRIP numbers, which basically pushed us 
overfishing, and pushed the recreational catch 
of summer flounder, scup, and a few other 
species.   
 
We were moving along as if we were thinking 
that we were at a different place than we 
actually were, according to the new numbers, 
whether you believe those numbers or not, but 
that is according to the new numbers.  That is 
what pushed us over to overfishing.  Also, we 
knew what ’18 and ’19 looked like when we 
basically put most of these rules into place.  But 
that is neither here nor there, but yes, it seems 
like we’re doing fine. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  I have Dennis Abbot next, 
then John McMurray. 
 
MR. DENNIS ABBOTT:  As you know I’ve been 
consistent in my criticism of the application of 
conservation equivalencies, though in some 
cases they are legitimate, or beyond being 
legitimate.  That is probably not the right term.  
We started this whole thing off in an attempt to 
achieve an 18 percent reduction. 
 
The result now is a 15 percent reduction, which 
is 8.5, 8.25 percent less than what we set out to 
do.  Then there is a confidence factor involved, 
so we may end up possibly only achieving 12 
percent or some lesser number, maybe a higher 
number.  But the fact is we’re not where we 
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intended to be.  I think we’ve really dropped 
the ball on what we’ve done to this point. 
 
My thought is as an example, what we did here 
in trying to achieve 18 percent, we should have 
started off with a figure of 20, 21, 22 percent, 
because you know in striped bass that there 
wasn’t as fast exercise.  Not everyone, but most 
everyone came in with conservation 
equivalencies, and the result of that was we did 
not achieve what we said we were going to 
achieve. 
 
Maybe when we’re looking for 18, we try for a 
higher number, and then after the conservation 
equivalencies are factored in, we see where we 
are.  But again, it’s disappointing to find out 
that we were looking for a figure.  We said that 
is the figure we would achieve.  We did not do 
that.  We missed the ball by 8.333 percent.  
Thanks. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  I’ve got John McMurray. 
 
MR. McMURRAY:  First off, I agree with Dennis’s 
comments.  I think they were on the mark.  But I 
really just wanted to make a quick note on the 
assumptions for 2018 and 2019.  I don’t think 
we should look at the decline in removals as the 
new normal.  Speaking as a charterboat captain, 
I would argue that less availability, less effort.   
 
More availability, more effort.  I think as those 
2015s recruit, we’re already seeing what are 
likely 2015s, those 26-inch fish.  I suspect effort 
will go way up.  I think we should all keep that 
in mind, and I suspect we’re going to see it 
happen as early as this year. 
 
MS. KERNS:  David, we have Mike Luisi and Joe 
Cimino, and that’s it. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  All right, I have Mike. 
 
MR. LUISI:  Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for 
another opportunity to speak.  I don’t know 
who’s in control of the screen, but can you go 
back to the state-by-state reductions, based on 

the analysis that was done?  There it is.  You 
know, I just want to make the point.  The last 
couple commenters made comment to the fact 
that we may not be achieving the desired result, 
based on what the Board had decided early on 
as achieving the desired result in reductions.  
But it frustrates me a little bit in looking at this 
graph, or looking at the measures that we’re 
looking at here, and the reductions that the 
states are taking.  You know from New York 
through Virginia; we’ve exceeded the desired 
result.  But there are other states that based on 
the measures that they put in place; they are 
far from the 18 percent that was part of the 
Addendum.  It is frustrating to hear that across 
the board no; we’re not achieving what we 
ultimately wanted to achieve.   
 
But a lot of us, we got there, and there are 
some states that fell short.  Those states could 
have, if they chose to, they could have put forth 
measures that were more restrictive than what 
was in the Addendum to get us to that desired 
result.  I just wanted to go on the record with 
that. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Joe Cimino, please. 
 
MR. CIMINO:  Yes, I think Mike hit the nail on 
the head there.  It is frustrating to hear that 
type of comment, where we see that the 
conservation equivalency measures were in fact 
shooting for something higher than 18 percent.  
I think for most states that was intentional.  
Virginia was very clear on that and in the end, 
you know I know New Jersey’s proposal was 
with the intent of being higher as well. 
 
Also, just getting back to the 18 vs. 15 percent.  
The concern over that difference really says to 
me that folks don’t understand what the 
analysis was.  That assumption almost in what 
we’re doing here is pretending that effort is 
going to be pretty much exactly the same as it 
was in 2017, with the fish in all the same places 
that they were intercepted in 2017. 
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Since we know that isn’t happening, we’re 
having the spring that we are having.  I think it’s 
not even worth having that comment, based on 
the analysis.  I really appreciate what the TC did.  
I really appreciate Katie’s slide presentation 
here, suggesting that we go into “wait and see” 
mode for what happens with the rest of this 
season. 
 
Not that I think in any way we shouldn’t have 
taken action.  I agree with John McMurray in 
one point that the reduced harvest in recent 
years should be helping stock abundance 
increase.  I do suspect there will be more fish 
out there.  More fish available is going to mean 
higher harvest in the coming years. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Toni, do we have anyone 
else in the queue? 
 
MS. KERNS:  We have Ritchie White and Justin 
Davis. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Ritchie and then Justin. 
 
MR. WHITE:  I want to comment on Mike’s 
comments.  This chart is taking us where striped 
bass management has never been.  We’ve 
always managed striped bass as a coastwide 
stock, and we’ve always implemented 
coastwide measures.  You could put Maine, 
New Hampshire, Rhode Island, Connecticut, 
maybe even Mass in moratorium.  The other 
states are still going to have to take substantial 
cuts.  
Because that’s where all the fish are being 
harvested in a large degree.  That is the 
majority of mortality.  Saying that we’re going 
to look at each state in the future, and say each 
state has to individually cut whatever the 
coastwide cut needs to be.  Now you’re going to 
have a wide variety of regulations up and down 
the coast, and that was never the intent of 
coastwide striped bass management, and never 
have we done that in the past.  I think to look at 
New Hampshire, it’s only a 3 percent cut.   
 

We could go to moratorium and it wouldn’t 
affect anything, any of the other states, because 
we’re so small.  New Hampshire would have 
gone more restrictive, the fishermen were all in 
favor of 36-inch, one fish.  Anyway, so I think 
this chart is misleading, and I think we need to 
get back to coastwide management with a 
coastwide regulation. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Justin. 
 
DR. DAVIS:  Ritchie really covered a lot of what I 
wanted to say.  I think it’s important for the 
Board to be clear to the public that this slide 
we’re looking at right now does not mean that 
the coastwide approach to management that 
we took in this last Addendum, and that we’ve 
used for striped bass for a long time, has failed. 
 
It would be mistaken to assume that coastwide 
management means that you should see the 
same percent reduction in every state box here 
on this slide.  Differences in availability of 
different size classes of fish in different states 
will affect the ultimate reduction that a state 
ends up taking under a coastwide measure. 
 
Also, for instance in Connecticut, we have so 
many discards that we did the analysis at one 
point that you could have banned harvest of 
striped bass in Connecticut, but that if you 
didn’t ban fishing for striped bass we would still 
have only achieved somewhere around a 12 or 
14 percent reduction in removals.   
 
That is related to angler behavior, 
preponderance of small or sublegal fish in our 
state, and also some issues with the MRIP 
numbers, which we pointed out during the 
conservation equivalency process.  I just wanted 
to be clear that I understand when some states 
were looking at this, they feel like they’re lifting 
more of the weight than other states.  That may 
be true, but that doesn’t mean that somehow 
this process failed, or that is not what you 
would expect under a coastwide management 
regime. 
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CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Toni, do we have anyone 
else in the queue? 
 
MS. KERNS:  Yes, we have Adam Nowalsky and 
Marty Gary. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  I’ll take those two, and 
since there is no action required, I’m going to 
move on after that.  Unless there is somebody 
on the list who has not spoken yet.  Adam, 
you’re up. 
 
MR. ADAM NOWALSKY:  I was just trying to get 
clarity on where this discussion was headed.  I 
think you’ve just provided that clarity that we’re 
about to move on.  The takeaway from me, and 
I think the public here, should be the slides that 
based on the most current information we have 
available to us, now that we are looking at the 
’18 and ’19 data.  We are achieving the 
conservation goals that we set out to achieve, 
and at the end of the day that is what really 
matters.  That is what is most important.  That 
is what we should be judged on ultimately.  I’m 
very glad to see that.  I thank staff for their 
work on this, and I thank you for bringing a 
close to this discussion. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Next I have Marty. 
 
MR. MARTIN GARY:  Thank you for recognizing 
me.  Hopefully a simple question, just a 
clarifying one for Katie.  I realize obviously PRFC 
is not a state, we don’t have an MRIP specific 
estimate for PRFC jurisdictional waters.  For the 
purposes of allowing me to talk to my 
commissioners and our constituents, can you 
characterize what PRFC measures may be 
accomplishing, or is that not possible, given the 
parameters of the data? 
 
DR. DREW:  Yes, it is hard to separate PRFC out 
from Maryland and Virginia separately.  That is 
why this percent reduction on the recreational 
side doesn’t reflect the PRFC.  You’ll see it also 
does not include DC or Pennsylvania, because 
we do not have MRIP estimates for those.  PRFC 
is likely going to be on the recreational side 

somewhere between Maryland and Virginia, or 
closer to Maryland.   
 
Because I believe you’re implementing 
regulations similar to Maryland, then obviously 
the reduced reduction on the commercial side 
would also factor into that.  But yes, for some 
regions or jurisdictions, we couldn’t present this 
percent reduction on the recreational side for 
conservation equivalency measures. 
 
MR. GARY:  Yes, but it’s in the ballpark of where 
Maryland and Virginia are, in your opinion, 
Katie? 
 
DR. DREW:  Since you are essentially Maryland 
and Virginia, yes.  I think we don’t have enough 
information to kind of get down to the fine 
scale, only these areas were within the PRFC 
versus the full Maryland and Virginia.  But yes, 
the assumption for these analyses is that you 
would be in that ballpark. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  We’re still going to move 
on.  There is no action required.  I would like to 
take the opportunity to thank Katie and the 
Technical Committee for fulfilling the request 
and doing a nice job on it.  I think they’ve done 
an excellent analysis, and put it forth in a clearly 
understandable format.   
 
Thank you very much, pass that thanks on to 
the rest of the Technical Committee.   

CONSIDER FORMING A WORK GROUP TO 
PROVIDE ADVICE CONCERNING HIGH PRIORITY 
ISSUES AND NEXT STEPS FOR MANAGEMENT 

 

CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  The next issue on the 
agenda is the subject of Forming a Work Group.  
What I asked Max to do is to just brief us on a 
couple of different components.  One is to 
remind us what the tabled motions are that we 
have on the table at this point. 
 
Before anyone jumps to a conclusion on that.  
The leadership of the Commission would like 
those tabled motions to basically be taken off at 
the summer meeting.  I also asked Max to 
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identify some of the priorities that we all 
discussed during our last session, just to remind 
us of what those are.  Max, could you 
summarize those, please? 
 
MR. MAX APPELMAN:  Sure, thank you, Mr. 
Chair.  Again, I will be short here.  Dave sort of 
went over the whole purpose of these few 
slides.  I was hoping, Katie do you mind 
continuing to go through this presentation? 
 
DR. DREW:  Yes, absolutely.   
 
MR. APPELMAN:  Just a few slides here.  Again, 
as Dave pointed out.  The Board was slated to 
take up two postponed motions today.  That 
first motion considers accountability measures 
specific to Addendum VI, and the second 
considers initiating an Amendment to address a 
suite of management issues, including stock 
rebuilding. 
 
However, recognizing the challenges of having 
these very high profile, high complex 
management discussions in a webinar setting, 
Commission leadership did decide to further 
postpone these motions until the August 
meeting.  I wanted to point out that this does 
not delay any action on those motions. 
 
I’m sorry, this delay does not pose any 
significant impact on implementation of any 
subsequent, final actions.  Meaning, whether an 
amendment was initiated today or in August, 
implementation timeline remains the same.   
 
This is a list of all the issues that the Board has 
expressed intent to address or revisit in a future 
management document.  This is not meant to 
be an exhaustive list.  It is possible that the 
Board may wish to address other issues in a 
future management document.  But this is the 
list so far.  The issues are stock rebuilding, 
fishery goals and objectives, reference points, 
management triggers, regional or area-specific 
management, and commercial allocations. 
 

Those issues are explicitly mentioned in the 
postponed motions, or the motion to amend 
that will come back to this Board in August.  The 
issues of revisiting conservation equivalency, 
and considering accountability measures for the 
recreational sector.  Those were discussed at 
length at the February Board meeting, if you 
recall.  They’ve been brought up a few times 
over the past few years.   
 
In an effort to continue to address these 
management issues in a transparent way, and 
to the extent practical during these very 
challenging times, Commission leadership has 
recommended the Board form a work group of 
Board members to further explore these issues, 
and any other issues identified by the Board, 
and to develop recommendations for Board 
consideration.   
 
I believe the intent here that this work group 
would report back to the Board in August, when 
the postponed motions come back as well.  That 
is my quick recap, Mr. Chair.  If there are any 
questions, I am happy to take those.  If not, I 
think the Board can resume discussion. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Well, Max, can you just 
go back.  Katie could you take that back to the 
prior slide.  Let me just introduce this by saying 
that at our last meeting I had suggested that we 
form a working group, but we had some 
members express the view that we needed 
additional dialogue on that issue before moving 
forward.  Quite obviously, the world has 
changed substantially since our last meeting, 
and it remains unclear whether or not we’ll 
actually be able to have an actual in-person 
meeting.  That said, I think the Board, you have 
a list yourself, has identified a number of 
important issues that we start working on.  My 
suggestion at this point as a way forward, is to 
take that list and we could add anything else to 
that list that we wanted to today, but take that 
list, form a working group, and task the working 
group with having some discussions between 
now and the summer meeting, and try to flesh 
out some of these issues. 
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I’ll just stick one subject in particular as an 
example of why we need a substitute working 
on this.  The last issue on the list is 
accountability for recreational fisheries.  
Regardless of where you stand on that issue, 
there was a lot of discussion, particularly at the 
last meeting, about the pros and cons of that 
strategy, and even to the point of whether or 
not it was even possible to do that. 
 
What data sources should you use?  Some 
people had ideas on how to proceed on that.  I 
guess the point that I’m trying to make at this 
juncture is that we need a small committee that 
can work through those types of issues, and 
then identify the pros and cons of that type of 
concept, and then present it at the next 
meeting. 
 
The same goes for many of the other issues on 
this list.  If you agree with the concept of 
continuing the work on this issue between now 
and summer, then to me the logical next step is 
you have a small group of commissioners follow 
the work group guidelines and standards that 
the Commission adopted last August, I believe.   
 
Work through some of these items, and present 
pros and cons of different strategies, and even 
alternatives to some of these strategies at the 
next Board meeting.  At that point we take up 
the tabled motions, and kind of merge these 
two with a tasking for the PDT to move forward.  
If you agree with that, and I think one logical 
question we need to address is what type of 
group. 
 
If you look at the standards, work group 
standards that we adopted.  They basically 
recommend a small group, and in this case, they 
also recommend really diversified groups, so 
you have all of the different user groups be a 
party to the discussions.  You want different 
views to come forward in that format. 
 
My suggestion would be if you’re going to form 
a small work group that we have say a 

maximum of six individuals from the Board on 
the work group, three from a producer state, 
and three from a coastal state, and that they 
basically take the list that Max just put up, and 
start there, and start working through some of 
these issues. 
 
That is my suggestion as a way forward, and I 
am happy to entertain any questions or 
comments on it.  Once we get through a few 
questions and comments, if there seems to be a 
consensus, I don’t think we need a motion.  
With that as background, who would like to 
address that topic? 
 
MS. KERNS:  Your first hand raised is Mike Luisi. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Mike. 
 
MR. LUISI:  I’m in total agreement in moving 
forward.  I want to understand what the task 
would be to the work group.  There is no 
amendment that has been initiated.  Would the 
task of the work group be to discuss these 
issues that are in front of us on the board right 
now, and inform the Board when making the 
decision about whether or not to initiate an 
amendment?   
 
Is that what you see as being the task, you know 
to kind of talk through the different bullet 
points that are in front of us, and come back to 
the Board in August with some thoughts, only 
to inform whether or not we start an 
amendment or not?  I might have a follow up 
after your answer. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  My answer to your 
question, Mike, is yes.  I think that is exactly it.  
If you have a work group, the first item on the 
agenda of the management issue, stock 
rebuilding, 2029.  At 2029, I’m sure there is 
going to be a discussion by some of the 
members of the work group, is that 
appropriate?   
 
Should it be shorter, should it be longer?  If you 
get that type of dialogue going, I think it would 
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be very informative for the Board, once they get 
to the point that you want to make a motion to 
forward with an addendum and some tasking 
for a PDT.  My answer is yes, and you do have a 
follow up? 
 
MR. LUISI:  Well no, I just wanted to say that I’ll 
be the first to raise my hand to say that I would 
appreciate your consideration for me as being 
part of that working group from one of the 
producer states.  I’ll leave it at that.  Thank you. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  I’ll just follow up with 
that.  Thanks for raising that perspective.  I’ll 
just follow up by saying, I think the way to do 
this is to allow, we could send out a letter.  Max 
could send a letter out to all of its membership 
on the Board, have some suggestions, and then 
we look at it and basically make the selection, in 
order to make sure we have balance.  As I said 
from the producer and coastal states, and 
geographic.  In other words, this has to be a 
balanced committee.  That is what the whole 
work group standard set up.  Toni, next person 
in the queue. 
 
MS. KERNS:  You have Joe Cimino, Adam 
Nowalsky, and John McMurray.  Earlier Justin 
Davis had his hand up, and I don’t know if he 
took it down on accident or not.  Now I see 
Megan Ware with her hand up as well. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Okay, Justin, do you want 
to speak?  If not, I’ll go to Joe. 
 
DR. DAVIS:  I’m going to pass for now, thanks. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Joe, please. 
 
MR. CIMINO:  Yes, and quickly.  I think in 
general I agree, since there are so many things 
that we have to think through.  The one bullet I 
have some concern with is reference points.  
I’m not sure, you know is this working group 
planning on meeting with the Stock Assessment 
Subcommittee, and possibly potential past peer 
review suggestions on what is appropriate, or 
are they just looking a priori what are their 

preferences?  I think out of that group of items 
that one really stands out to me as a working 
group decision. 
 
MR. ABBOTT:  Toni, Dennis here.  My hand has 
been up for quite a while, and you’re not 
recognizing me on the list. 
 
MS. KERNS:  Dennis, your hand is not up.  It is 
actually down. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Back to Joe’s point.  In 
terms of the reference points.  I would agree 
with you.  I think the Board is probably going to 
have more suggestions on that to clarify what is 
intended there.  But there is no reason that a 
working group can’t talk through some of those 
types of concerns, and come back even with a 
list of questions they think the Board should 
address, as part of that issue.  Joe, do you want 
to follow up? 
 
MR. CIMINO:  No, David, that is fine thank you. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Okay. 
 
MR. ABBOTT:  My hand shows as being up, and 
it has been up.  I’m getting a green arrow, have 
been for some time.  I have a process question 
that I would like to bring up at this point. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Go ahead.  If you 
wouldn’t mind, let me call on you first.  Ritchie.  
Toni, could you read off the list in the order that 
the names came up. 
 
MS. KERNS:  I believe we had Adam, then 
Megan, then Mike and John.  Somewhere in 
there would be Dennis, but Dennis, your hand is 
up when the red arrow is pointing down, and 
your hand is down when the green arrow is 
pointing up.  Now your hand is up. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  We’ll take them in that 
order.  I have Adam, Megan, Mike Luisi, and 
then Dennis.  Adam next. 
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MR. NOWALSKY:  I certainly understand the 
need to move forward, and I appreciate staff 
and leadership working with coming up a way 
forward.  But I do have a concern, and that 
concern is what I see in front of me is 
essentially what a scoping document for an 
amendment would look like.  If we go forward 
with a working group, we know that historically, 
while it certainly moves things along.   
 
It is certainly not as public and transparent as a 
full amendment process would be, in terms of 
going out to hearings, getting scoping 
information, deciding which of these issues 
there should be people working on them, and 
helping fill in the other.  I feel that this is 
premature.  I think this would be a fine step if 
there was actually an amendment that had 
been initiated, and we had that management 
document.   
 
If we had gone to scoping and these were the 
items that had come out of scoping, and we 
needed to try to fast track things to move them 
along.  I’m concerned that we’re short circuiting 
that process to put off initiating the 
amendment.   Until the amendment actually is 
formally initiated, until we have a formal 
method for involving the public, I have concerns 
about moving forward in this manner. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Adam, I guess the only 
comment I would make from my perspective, 
and I’m sure you know this but I’ll just say it 
publicly.  Work groups are not decision-making 
groups; they just talk through issues, and then 
present a range of options.  The Board will 
decide these issues.  At some point the only 
thing we’re trying to do is accelerate that 
process, so that we don’t have five or six 
months where we do nothing on these issues.  
That is what the intent is.  Well, I’ll take the 
next person on the list, which is Megan. 
 
MS. MEGAN WARE:  I support the work group 
process here.  Adam, I definitely hear your 
concerns there.  I think my concern is that this is 
a pretty daunting list potentially for staff, so I 

think it might be good to just have some 
thought and provide a little more guidance to 
this PDT moving forward.   
 
I do agree about the concerns with 
transparency, and so I would just confirm or 
request that all of the work group meetings be 
posted to the ASMFC calendar, and that there 
be webinars that people can listen in to, not 
only the public, but I bet members or other 
commissioners will be interested in just 
listening in to those work group discussions.  I 
think that might help move the process along. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Good point.  That actually 
is part of the work group specification that they 
have to be transparent.  Members of the public 
have to be notified in advance of meetings, and 
can listen in on the discussion.  Next person I’ve 
got on the list is Mike Luisi. 
 
MS. KERNS:  It was Mike Armstrong. 
 
MR. LUISI:  Sorry that wasn’t me, Mr. Chairman.  
I had my hand up, but I realized and I put it back 
down, it was from before. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Mike Armstrong. 
 
MR. MICHAEL ARMSTRONG:  I think this is a 
good process.  My only concern is when things 
appear on a PowerPoint slide, they are like 
etched in stone.  I see some things on the list 
that I don’t think ought to move forward in this 
Amendment, but I also see some things that 
aren’t on there, particularly addressing discards. 
 
That is 50 percent of the mortality, so we need 
to start looking at ways to minimize that.  We 
moved forward with circle hooks that’s great.  I 
don’t know what else we do, but that should be 
on the list too.  Anyway, as we’ve pushed this 
forward, I just want to make sure that that 
PowerPoint slide is not the be-all, end-all for 
the discussion. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  I just express my own 
views.  This is the starting point, it’s going to 
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start the work, not going to end the work.  The 
next person I have on the list is Dennis Abbot. 
 
MR. ABBOT:  I apologize between not 
recognizing the red and the green.  My first 
point is a process.  Way back, one of the very 
early slides it said that leadership took action on 
the two postponed motions.  It is my belief that 
those two motions that have been postponed 
belong to the Striped Bass Management Board.  
I would ask who is leadership that decided to 
take that authority away from the Board.  Then 
to move leadership also brought this forward, 
which I don’t disagree with.  It’s a good idea in 
most respects, though I agree with Adam 
Nowalsky that you might be putting the cart 
ahead of the horse.  But again, my process 
question is who is leadership, and how are they 
allowed to take away the Board’s motions and 
take action on them? 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:   Bob Beal, do you want to 
address that? 
 
MR. ABBOTT:  I would think that we would as a 
Board have a vote, or whatever, to put them 
aside.  That would have been the proper way, in 
my opinion, to handle those two postponed 
motions. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Is Bob Beal on? 
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ROBERT E. BEAL:  Yes, I’m 
here David.  Dennis, the leadership can’t do 
anything with Board motions.  Those are Board 
motions, and the Board is the only one that can 
dispose of them or take action on them.  I think 
really what it was is a conversation about what 
do we want to try to achieve at our first go at 
these remote, sort of virtual meetings. 
 
Talking with the Board Chair, Commission Chair, 
myself and staff.  You know we decided that 
let’s try to just get the updates on the analysis 
that the Technical Committee has given us, and 
expected results of the conservation 
equivalency proposals, or the full suite of 
regulations that are going to be implemented. 

 
Then the motions are still that of the Board.  I 
wouldn’t characterize it as we took action on 
them.  I would just say what we took action on 
is trying to form an agenda for this meeting that 
we thought could be practical.  A month or six 
weeks ago when we made that motion, we 
were hoping that we could get together in 
August, and we still may be able to.   
 
But it seemed that deferring these decisions 
until August wasn’t that big of a deal, because 
we would be back face to face, but who knows 
what’s going to happen in August now?  As far 
as recommending, saying leadership 
recommended a working group.  I think it’s the 
idea of since we decided we don’t want to take 
these big actions during this virtual meeting, 
what can we do in the interim to keep things 
moving along? 
 
The idea was maybe potentially forming this 
working group.  That is up to the Board, to flesh 
out sort of some of the ideas that will be 
included in the next step of the amendment, 
should the Board decide to initiate an 
amendment.  That is an important point that 
Mike Luisi made earlier is the Board hasn’t 
made that decision to initiate an amendment.  
While I’m speaking really quickly, Mr. Chairman.   
 
You know I think it’s important to keep in mind 
the steps of an amendment.  The first step 
would be a public information document.  That 
would be, in my opinion anyway, the first 
charge to this working group is develop a suite 
of issues that you want feedback from the 
public on during the public information 
document of the amendment process.  For the 
first round of public hearings, what do you want 
to hear back from the public on?  Then, once 
the Board gets that feedback, then they start 
developing the specific management options 
down the road.  Like Mike Armstrong just 
brought up, how do we deal with discards?  
How do we improve or reduce mortality?  They 
may have some good ideas for that.  Those are 
the things I think this working group can 
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potentially do a job of fleshing out, and bringing 
back to the Board at the August meeting, either 
in person or virtually. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  I think that’s a useful 
point that he made.  Let me just offer this as a 
way forward to a couple of members that have 
expressed similar concerns.  We could form a 
work group with the intent of developing a 
scoping document, and at least use this list as 
the preliminary starting point, and then present 
that scoping document at the next meeting. 
 
Then carry on the discussion about the tabled 
motions.  If we were going to move forward, we 
would have this work product that would be the 
first step in an amendment.  Then we could go 
through these issues, and decide at that point 
which of these that were relevant, and which 
are not.  Does that sound like a reasonable way 
forward?  Comments to that point.  
 
MS. KERNS:  One second, David.  I’m just trying 
to think through whether or not you can really 
write up a scoping document without initiating 
an amendment.  But I think Bob has his hand 
up.  Maybe he can respond to that. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Bob. 
 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR BEAL:  I mean I think the 
idea is kind of, this is sort of work assuming 
something happens with an amendment.  The 
working group can start pulling together the 
public information document, scoping 
document.  But if the Board decides not to go 
forward with an amendment, then that 
document just sort of dies on the vine. 
 
I don’t think we’re causing any problems 
procedurally; we’re just trying to prime the 
pump should the Board decide to go down this 
road.  The Board, you know at their next 
meeting obviously will have full ability to edit, 
change, delete, do whatever they want to do to 
any issues that are in the draft PID and scoping 
document, if that is what the working group 
pulls together. 

 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Okay, so let me ask, do 
we have objections to proceeding in that 
manner, any objections?  Is there anyone on 
the list Toni that would like to speak to that 
point? 
 
MS. KERNS:  Well right now you have four 
people that have had their hand up for a while.  
I’m not sure if they’re objecting, or if they just 
want to speak.  Those four people are Adam 
Nowalsky, Justin Davis, Tom Fote, and John 
McMurray. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Adam, to my question? 
 
MR. NOWALSKY:  Directly to your question, if 
you would like me to speak to that. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Please. 
 
MR. NOWALSKY:  I appreciate your guidance on 
that.  I do think that is a better way forward.  I 
would have a higher level of comfort 
understanding that we haven’t actually initiated 
the amendment, but that motion is out there.  
We do intend to take action on it at some point.  
If the scope of the working group was to work 
on the list of items that we would put into a 
scoping and some prioritization of them, I think 
that would be fine. 
 
With that scope of that work to stop at not 
making specific recommendations on how to 
accomplish any of those, I think that would go 
too far.  But to begin the work of developing the 
range of options we would want to get 
feedback on from the public, I think that is a 
reasonable way forward at this point.  Thank 
you for that consideration. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Justin. 
 
DR. DAVIS:  I’ll pass at this time.  Adam covered 
sort of my attitude and stance on this, so I’ll 
pass. 
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CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Toni, who do you have 
third on that list? 
 
MS. KERNS:  We have Tom Fote and John 
McMurray. 
 
MR. FOTE:  David, after listening to all these 
conversations and the back and forth going on 
here.  We’re in a whole new time.  If we were 
basically going to have another Striped Bass 
Board meeting, we would have to wait until 
August and do that, because of travel, because 
of the time involved just to get to a meeting. 
 
But we could actually do a virtual meeting 
again, just for striped bass.  Do a four-hour 
meeting, five-hour meeting between now and 
August.  If you have a working group, everybody 
who is not on the working group who wanted to 
be on the working group is going to feel left out, 
or worry about the agenda the people have on 
the working group. 
 
If you had like we used to do in the old days, 
just have a special striped bass board meeting, 
which will not be costly.  I mean it will take all 
our time, but if we’re so interested in doing 
this, all we have to basically do is set aside four 
hours between now and some time in June or 
July, and sit down and put it over, and then set 
up. 
 
That way you could actually go out at that point 
with more information, and a more transparent 
basically, conversation.  I think we should start 
looking for that for all the things we’re doing.  
This is going to be a new world that we’re 
looking at as we go forward.  Who knows where 
we are going to be for the rest of this year, so 
you have to move forward? 
 
I think this meeting has worked very well.  
Matter of fact, except for my long conversation 
here, I probably spoke about five minutes all 
day.  Joe would say to me in the old days, I cost 
him a lot of money, because he wasn’t making 
any money on the stenography end of this.  I’m 
thinking about maybe it would be just as well to 

have an actual Striped Bass Board meeting 
between now, to look at whether we do a 
scoping document or not. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  John McMurray. 
 
MR. McMURRAY:  I think I’ve had my hand up 
for about 20 minutes now.  Just to the working 
group.  Of course, I agree it’s a good initial first 
step in all of this.  We shouldn’t make this more 
complicated than it is.  We’re just generating 
ideas.  We can certainly do that.  I do have the 
same concerns about transparency.  The public 
absolutely should be able to provide input at 
this level.   
 
I hope we can make a good faith effort to allow 
that.  But my question has to do with the two 
motions, in relation to initiating the 
amendment.  The first motion deals with 
accountability for Addendum VI, and then we 
have accountability in the motion to initiate the 
Amendment.  I’m just wondering, are we 
planning on two separate actions for that or 
were we going to roll that first motion into the 
amendment process? 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Max, do you want to 
address that? 
 
MR. APPELMAN:  Yes, I just caught part of that 
question, John.  That first motion is specific to 
Addendum VI.  It’s talking about if states don’t 
meet their projected targets in 2020, what 
accountability will there be?  The idea of 
accountability for the recreational fishery in the 
future, was a separate conversation that the 
Board had.  That could be fleshed out in a 
management document, but that first motion 
really was specific to the 2020 fishing year, and 
accountability for Addendum VI measures. 
 
MR. McMURRAY:  Follow up if I may, Mr. 
Chairman.  We’re going to have to take action 
on that first motion in August, correct, to have 
it applied to the ’21 fishing year? 
 



Proceedings of the Atlantic Striped Bass Management Board Webinar 
May 2020 

 

17 

MR. APPELMAN:  I’m not going to speculate as 
to whether that motion will be voted up or 
down, but either are possible, and the Board 
can move forward from there. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  All right, any concerns or 
options that have not been discussed at this 
point?  Does anyone want to suggest something 
totally new?  Are there any hands up, Toni? 
 
MS. KERNS:  There are no hands up from Board 
members, but we have had two requests from 
the public. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  All right, I’ll take the two 
comments from the public, but I ask you to 
keep your comments to approximately one 
minute.  We don’t have a motion.  I actually 
would like to avoid a motion, do this by 
consensus, whatever action we’re going to take.  
Who do you have on the list, Toni that wants to 
speak? 
MS. KERNS:  The first person is Peter Fallon, and 
I can unmute Peter now.  Peter, you are actually 
self-muted. 
 
MR. PETER FALLON:  You should hear me now.  
Thank you, Mr. Chairman for the opportunity to 
contribute.  My name is Peter Fallon; I run for-
hire trips in Maine and Massachusetts, and 
president of the Maine Association of 
Charterboat Captains, and a member of the 
American Saltwater Guide’s Association.  I 
subscribe to the belief that greater stakeholder 
involvement in the management process leads 
to better results for the resource being 
managed.  I urge the Board to avail itself of 
opportunities to improve public engagement.  
Steps should include transition to video webinar 
for all future Board meetings.  My 82-year-old 
father is on Zoom twice a day, it’s the new 
norm, and far more effective than the audio 
alone.   
 
Provide for public comment at the start of any 
working group meeting.  Provide work group 
progress reports to the public when they are 
issued to the Board, and make early public 

engagement in this process an immediate 
priority, by requesting input through written 
comments and scoping hearings.  Given the 
possibility that some member states may have 
ongoing prohibitions against gatherings of more 
than 10 or 50 people, alternatives to in-person 
hearings should be in place.   
 
I’m concerned by the level of disengagement, 
driven directly by distrust in striped bass 
management, and one key to rebuilding public 
trust is providing greater transparency and 
accessibility to the workings of the Board.  
Board leadership speaks to the importance of 
transparency.  In the memorandum Next Steps 
for Management is outlined objectives for 
today’s meetings.  I’m encouraged by the 
Board’s focus on transparency, and applaud 
efforts to improve same.  Thank you. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Thank you, Peter.  Next 
speaker, Toni. 
 
MS. KERNS:  The next speaker is Patrick 
Paquette. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Patrick. 
 
MR. PATRICK PAQUETTE:  Yes.  Congratulations 
to the entire ASMFC and staff for what has been 
a really well run, smooth meeting.  I guess I 
have a suggestion/question.  No matter how 
the process plays out, I believe that some level 
of input from the public or the public’s 
representative to the working group is 
important.  
 
It could bring up things that I think we would 
not want to see limited out of a scoping 
document that Commissioners might find as a 
good idea.  My question is specific to the AP.  
I’m an AP member.  Is the current process, as is 
the Board’s vision, to involve the AP at any 
point in the working group’s process? 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Max, I don’t have the 
working group rules right in front of me.  Could 
you remind me of the provisions?  There are 
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provisions of those guidelines that apply to 
public input.  Could you refresh all our memory 
on what those positions are, or Toni can do it if 
she has it? 
 
MS. KERNS:  Yes.  Max do you want to? 
 
MR. APPELMAN:  I was going to make a couple 
responses, but Toni, you can fill in for sure.  
First and foremost, all work group meetings, 
just like any Commission committee meeting, 
are open to the public.  There is limited 
opportunity for public comment at those times.  
Of course, in the event that a management 
document is initiated, there are those 
procedural steps to involve advisory panels in 
the development of that document.  I want to 
just say that off the bat.  As far as specific to 
work group functions, Toni, maybe you can 
jump in. 
 
MS. KERNS:  Typically, in the guidance as Max 
said, and this is a little bit of a reiteration.  But 
these work groups are to get us through, work 
through some issues that the Board may have 
not had time to, or cannot address within a 
Commission meeting.  It’s not intended to be 
delivered as in order to present back to the 
Board all the different concepts and their ideas 
behind that. 
 
We have said that through work groups that we 
would provide progress reports to the Board 
midway through the meetings.  Now that is 
dependent on the work group members 
completing their tasks.  Staff can obviously 
provide summaries of meetings that have 
occurred.  But if the work group members don’t 
actually complete the work that they’re doing, 
staff can’t provide those updates.   
 
But we can make those work group summaries 
available on the website.  Unless the Board 
specifically says that the AP would be involved, 
it’s not typically where we would have AP 
involvement.  We would do that during the 
development of the document, and there are 
specific points at which the AP is involved, and 

then there is multiple times for Amendment 
documents. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  I think the only thing I 
would add to that.  If we proceed in this 
manner, any document that comes forward 
from a working group goes to the Board.  It’s 
going to be made available to the public, so the 
public is going to have an opportunity 
regardless, where they can talk to their 
commissioners from their state. 
 
They can talk directly to the people on the work 
group.  They can certainly talk to me, and flag 
the issue they think should be addressed.  All 
this is going to do, in my view, is start a 
dialogue.  We’ve had a lot of discussion on this 
today, so let me ask.  We’ve kind of refined 
what was originally intended here.   
 
This would be crafted more as a focus on the 
development of ideas that would go into a 
scoping document, and then present those to 
the Board.  Do I have objection?  Are there 
individuals here on the Board that object to 
proceeding in that manner at this point?  If you 
do, I would like you to identify yourself, so we 
know how many members object.  Toni, do we 
have any hands? 
 
MS. KERNS:  David, I don’t see any hands up 
from the Board.  I will say that previously I had 
said that there were only two individuals that 
had asked to make comments.  I didn’t realize 
that Ross Squire had asked to make a comment 
in the question box, so there was one other 
public member that had asked to make a 
comment. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Related to this issue or to 
address the Board? 
 
MS. KERNS:  I think it’s related to this issue. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  His first name was Russ? 
 
MS. KERNS:  Ross Squire, and I will unmute him. 
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CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Ross, would you like to 
speak? 
 
MR. ROSS SQUIRE:  Yes, my comment actually 
isn’t on the item that is being discussed now.  It 
was more something to be addressed to the 
Board, so do you want me to pose it now, or 
would you prefer that I held off? 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  That’s why I asked the 
question.  I prefer that you hold off, and I’ll 
come back to you under Other Business.  Okay, 
so we have no objections.  What I would 
suggest is that staff circulate a memorandum to 
all the Board members, ask for suggestions on 
which commissioners should be members of 
this. 
 
We’ll try to balance it, three from the coast, 
three from producer states, and pick a chairman 
to run the working group.  Just so that 
everything is completely transparent, all 
commissioners will get notices of any of the 
discussion, and give you the minutes that get 
generated from the working group.  If in fact we 
get to a situation where we need additional 
Board input, then I’m not opposed personally to 
us holding a short Board meeting to address 
some of the issues, if they arise.   
 
I’m open to that suggestion that Tom Fote 
made.  With that as an understanding, I think 
we’ll on to the next item, and Max, if you 
would.  Please try to send out an e-mail request 
to all commissioners in the next couple of days, 
so we can start the process of finalizing the 
work group.  The next issue is Other Business, 
and I’ll come back to the gentleman who 
wanted to address the Board. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

MS. KERNS:  I’m not aware of any other 
business.  I don’t see any hands up for Other 
Business, and then your member of the public is 
Ross Squire. 
 

CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Ross, if you want to 
address the Board at this point. 
 
MR. SQUIRE:  I appreciate that.  Thank you very 
much.  First of all, my name is Ross Squire; I’m 
the president of the New York Coalition for 
Recreational Fishing, and confidence and trust 
are a big thing within the recreational sector.  I 
appreciate all the work that’s done that has 
gone into coming up with the 2020 regulations, 
and the calculations. 
 
But at the same time, you know when you look 
at some of the estimates.  You know Maryland’s 
estimate of a 21 percent reduction is a half 
percent more than what was forecasted in 
Amendment 4, and we know how that turned 
out.  The question that I really had was towards 
the Technical Committee, and that is, were 
there any lessons learned?  Was there anything 
went into the analysis of the conservation 
equivalency proposals this time that would give 
the public a little bit more confidence, in terms 
of the accuracy of what we can expect? 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Thanks for the question.  
Does anyone on the staff want to address that, 
since it’s a technical issue? 
 
DR. DREW:  Sure, Mr. Chair, this is Katie Drew.  
First of all I think this time around when we did 
the conservation equivalencies, we had some 
better data, in that the previous I think real data 
deficiency that we had last time around was the 
fact that we had had a series of years of very 
poor recruitment, and then the strong 2011 
year class. 
 
As a result, we had a hard time predicting what 
the length frequency, the number of available 
fish would look like to the fishery, once we 
implemented those regulations.  This time 
around we do have the information on the 
2011-year class that will help us predict the 
impact of the ’14 and ’15-year classes coming 
into the fishery a little better. 
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However, we still recognize that there is a lot of 
uncertainty, and I think at this point not just 
whatever happened in 2018 and 2019 that 
changed effort under the same regulations.  I 
think we can definitely speculate on that and 
try to figure that out.  But just the fact that 
whatever is happening right now with 2020, it 
renders all of our predictions moot. 
 
I think we have some confidence.  We recognize 
there is a lot of uncertainty in this type of an 
analysis, and this year in particular is just going 
to really enhance all of that uncertainty going 
forward.  I think we did a better job, but we 
can’t really get at some of the underlying 
uncertainty, and extra uncertainty has just been 
added on top of that. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Any follow up, Ross? 
MR. SQUIRE:  None at all, thank you very much, 
Katie, I appreciate it. 

ADJOURNMENT 

CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Okay, so I think we’re 
through the agenda, is there any other business 
to come before the Board?  If there are no 
hands up, is there any objection to adjourning?  
No objection. 
 
MS. KERNS:  No objections. 
 
CHAIRMAN BORDEN:  Okay, so this meeting 
stands adjourned.  Thank you very much. 
 

(Whereupon the meeting adjourned at 4:45 
p.m. on May 5, 2020) 

 


